
Dear friends, 
 
Greetings in his precious name! 
 
Please accept our apology for such a long time 
between newsletters; however, there are some 
good reasons for the interval. We were on a 
month-long vacation, but just a week after we 
got back to Kathmandu we were both coughing 
and had high fevers for a week. We had barely 
recovered when Sangi’s urinary tract and kid-
neys became infected, so she was hospitalized 
for eight days. A week after Sangi was released 
from the hospital, we rushed her to Kolkata, 
India because her blood sugar was alarmingly 
high. We stayed in Kolkata and met with a well-
known doctor who specializes in diabetes. 
While we were still in Kolkata, Sangi’s urinary 
tract infection returned, so they took a urine 
culture and Sangi was examined by a urologist. 
It is only by the grace of God that Sangi’s blood 
sugar is now under control, but her doctor 
wants to see her again in six weeks. She has al-
ready gone through three urine cultures, and 
another culture will be taken in 10 days. 
 
Our activities have been slowed down a bit   
because of the rainy season. Landslides in  
several areas have blocked roads, which makes 
traveling very risky. Visits to our hill churches 
have been suspended until the end of the rainy 
season. After the rainy season is over 
(sometime in September), we plan to visit as 
many churches as possible. We need your  
prayers for our physical health and traveling 
mercies during that time. 
 
We also need your prayer support more than 
ever as we are concluding over 22 years of  
ministry with EFM in Nepal. We have no specific 
plan after retirement, although we will be  
involved in ministry wherever we can.  
 
Since we do not know if we will have another 
chance to say “good bye,” we want to take this 
opportunity to convey our gratitude for your 
partnership in prayer and financial support. We 
will surely miss you, and we will never forget 

you. May the Lord bless you, your family, 
and your church richly; may you be great 
channels of Christ’s love. 
 
In his service, 
John and Sangi Vanlalhriata 
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Please pray for . . . 
 
our churches all over 
Nepal. Pray that they 
will receive strength 
from the Lord and be 
loyal to their friends in 
all circumstances, espe-
cially after we leave at 
the end of December or 
in early January. 
 
our future ministry back 
home and for good 
physical health.                              
 
the continual growth of 
our churches in Nepal. 

The visit from the EFC-MAYM Salt Shakers team has 

been a great blessing to our churches and youth. 

This is the groundbreaking ceremony at the 

future site of the Nalang Village Friends 

Church. 

Dhulikhel Friends visiting in the homes of 

non-believers 

All are invited 
to visit us in 
Mizoram,India  

mailto:efcnepal@gmail.com


from which you can choose and 

import into your newsletter. 

There are also several tools you 

can use to draw shapes and sym-

bols. 

Once you have chosen an image, 

place it close to the article. Be 

sure to place the caption of the 

image near the image. 

This story can fit 75-125 words. 

Selecting pictures or graphics is 

an important part of adding 

content to your newsletter. 

Think about your article and ask 

yourself if the picture supports 

or enhances the message youõre 

trying to convey. Avoid selecting 

images that appear to be out of 

context. 

Microsoft Publisher includes 

thousands of clip art images 

Inside Story Headline 

Inside Story Headline 

upon new procedures or im-

provements to the business. 

Sales figures or earnings will 

show how your business is 

growing. 

Some newsletters include a col-

umn that is updated every issue, 

for instance, an advice column, a 

book review, a letter from the 

president, or an editorial. You 

can also profile new employees 

or top customers or vendors. 

Inside Story Headline 

This story can fit 100-150 words. 

The subject matter that appears 

in newsletters is virtually endless. 

You can include stories that 

focus on current technologies or 

innovations in your field. 

You may also want to note busi-

ness or economic trends, or 

make predictions for your cus-

tomers or clients. 

If the newsletter is distributed 

internally, you might comment 

Caption describing picture 

or graphic.  

This story can fit 150-200 words. 

One benefit of using your news-

letter as a promotional tool is 

that you can reuse content from 

other marketing materials, such 

as press releases, market studies, 

and reports. 

While your main goal of distrib-

uting a newsletter might be to 

sell your product or service, the 

key to a successful newsletter is 

making it useful to your readers. 

A great way to add useful con-

tent to your newsletter is to de-

velop and write your own arti-

cles, or include a calendar of 

upcoming events or a special 

offer that promotes a new prod-

uct. 

You can also research articles or 

find òfilleró articles by accessing 

the World Wide Web. You can 

write about a variety of topics 

but try to keep your articles 

short. 

Much of the content you put in 

your newsletter can also be used 

for your Web site. Microsoft 

Publisher offers a simple way to 

convert your newsletter to a 

Web publication. So, when 

youõre finished writing your 

newsletter, convert it to a Web 

site and post it. 

Caption describing pic-

ture or graphic.  
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Pictures of Ministry 

This goat was a love gift            

to us from Gorkha Village 

Friends Church. 

The Dhamile Friends Church                    

worship service. 

We are standing with Pastor Sun         
Bahadur on the site of the new Dhamile 
Friends Church building, which is under 

construction. 

I am with Pastor Amen and 

Pastor Rudra. We are on our 

way to Torusora; it’s a         

five-hour hike uphill. 

An earthquake destroyed the water source  

at Wakhanti Friends Church, and EFM       

assisted with the repairs. 

Theology-training session of the         
lay leaders at Nawalparasi         

Friends Church. 

First batch of students at the Friends 
School of Theology and Leadership.  

Local members from the Thali 
Friends Church constructed this 
building, which is on the outskirts   

of Kathmandu city. 

Sangi and I are hiking in 

the hills on a hot summer 

day with Pastors Gaius, 

Raju, and Amen.  

New believers from the 
Gorkhra Friends Church     
are on their way to the river 
for a public testimony of 

baptism. 


